

GREAT BEDWYN PARISH COUNCIL
 MINUTES OF THE SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE
 PARISH COUNCIL
 HELD ON 5th FEBRUARY 2025 6.00PM
 IN GREAT BEDWYN VILLAGE HALL

Present: Cllr Sheerin, Cllr White (Council Chairman), Cllr D Cooper. (as Council Vice Chairman)

01. Election of Chairman for the Committee for the current meeting.

Cllr Sheerin was proposed as Chairman for the current meeting. The proposal was seconded and all Cllrs were in favour.

The role of Committee Chairman will be voted on, at each meeting.

02. Welcome and public participation. No public

03. Apologies for absence and vote to approve them.

No apologies given from Cllr Sanday and Cllr Sims.

04. Declarations of interest. There were none.

05. Approval of 1st July 2024 minutes.

A proposal was made to approve the minutes from the 1st July meeting. The proposal was seconded and all Cllrs were in favour.

06. Action points from the last meeting:

Owner	Minute ref	Action
Clerk	Jan 11	Arrange for LHFIG paper to be submitted for extra footpath from Mill Close towards Crofton. DONE. The council voted to not go ahead with any work due to the expected increase to the precept.
Clerk	May 9	Clerk to talk to Cllrs about the survey creation for lighting and pavements – could use free survey monkey facility. PENDING.
Clerk	May 11	For next agenda – the arranging of a public forum to bring together all stakeholders with regards to transport issues in the parish. PENDING.
Clerk	May 11	Get quotes for gully cleaning for next meeting date WORK WAS CARRIED OUT TO SIGN IN QUESTION.
Clerk	July 2	Check on 2 gully issues raised by residents DONE. Issues raised.
Cllrs	July 9	Write an article for the BPNews ref items 7 and 8 on the minutes DONE
Clerk	July 10	Book hall for safety event and compile list of attendees. PENDING

Chairmans signature.....

Safety Committee.

05.02.25

7. ROAD SAFETY. To discuss and vote on hedge cutting requirements for the allotment hedge at Back Lane.

A proposal was made to approve the quote from Tactical Facilities Management of £810.00 inc VAT. The proposal was seconded and all Cllrs were in favour.

8. ROAD SAFETY. Discuss and vote on using CIL funds to pay for the allotment hedge cutting.

A proposal was made to approve using CIL fund to pay for the hedge cutting at the allotment. The proposal was seconded and all Cllrs were in favour.

9. To consider whether to arrange a public meeting for local transport issues.

This will be raised with Cllr H Cooper who is the Cllr responsible for collating local transport issues for reporting back to WCC or GWR. It was felt this decision should be decided on at Full Council. The Clerk will report back to Cllr H Cooper.

10. Items for the next agenda. None.

The meeting was then closed.

Date of next meeting: To be confirmed.

Action Points

Owner	Minute ref	Action
Clerk	May 9	Clerk to talk to Cllrs about the survey creation for lighting and pavements – could use free survey monkey facility.
Clerk	May 11	For next agenda – the arranging of a public forum to bring together all stakeholders with regards to transport issues in the parish.
Clerk	Feb 7	Advise Tactical Facilities Management to cut hedge at Back Lane before bird nesting season in March.